
Headteacher’s Message 

It’s been a week of festivities! Both the EYFS and Y1/ Y2 Nativity performances went 

very well this week. The children did very well and I know that all the staff  (and       

parents)! were very proud of them. Well done! 

On Thursday, we had our Christmas lunch. Thank you to Barbara and the kitchen team 

for all their hard work in cooking for everyone. The food was delicious.  

This morning, our choir sang at Booths. They were amazing and super ambassadors 

for the school. Well done to all! 

On Tuesday, we say goodbye to Mrs Bell, who will start her maternity leave after 

Christmas. We also say farewell to Miss Teague.  I’d like to thank them both for their 

hard work. I know you will join me in wishing them both well. 

Finally, don’t forget that school closes at 2pm on Tuesday 20th December. This will be 

the last newsletter of the year. May I take this opportunity on behalf of all the staff 

and governors to wish all our families a peaceful Christmas and Happy New Year! 

See you all in January.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: peace 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

19.12.22—All junior       

parties in the afternoon. 

Children can wear their 

own clothes. 

20.12.22—School closes at 

2pm 

03.01.23—School reopens 

at 8:45am.  
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PTFA News 

Look out for more PTFA events and news in 2023! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that Nasa officials have recently             

announced that humans could live on the Moon during this decade. They wouldn’t be living there 

permanently, but could stay for long periods to carry out scientific research. Howard Hu, who 

leads the Orion lunar spacecraft programme for Nasa, said they would need to create homes on 

the lunar surface to support scientific expeditions. Nasa’s plan is that the next mission would 

have a crew onboard, followed by a third, where astronauts would land on the Moon. This would 

be the first manned Moon trip for Nasa since Apollo 17, 50 years ago, in December 1972. The 

children considered the question: ‘What would it be like to live on the Moon?’ Our ‘Picture News 

at Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

Reflection Time 

‘She will give birth to a son, and you are give him the name Jesus, because he will save his 
people from their sins.’ 

                                                                                                                            Matthew 1:21 

This week in our worship, we have looked at the meaning of Christmas. We talked about the             
importance of the birth of Jesus. We talked about how Jesus was sent from God to show much 
God loves us. Christmas is a time of celebration but also a time to give to others. We talked 
about the gifts that we might give to our families and others. The most important gift we can 
give this Christmas is love.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Christmas Blessing 

May the joy of the angels, 

the eagerness of the shepherds, 

the perseverance of the wise men, 

the obedience of Joseph and Mary,  

and the peace of the Christ child, 

be yours this Christmas. 

Amen 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DON’T FORGET THAT SCHOOL CLOSES AT 2PM ON TUESDAY 20TH         

DECEMBER. 

WE WILL REOPEN ON TUESDAY 3RD DECEMBER AT 8.45AM. 

 

HAPPY CHRISTMAS!!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council Report—Josh and Lilly  

Last Friday, Katherine Fletcher visited the school council of Cop Lane. 

She is a member of parliament and we wanted to ask her about current 

issues and what the government were doing to help. 

First, we introduced ourselves and told her which class we were in. We 

then went around asking questions and Katherine answered them in    

detail. Some of the questions we asked  involved her thoughts on people 

striking and if we should switch to electric cars in the future. She also      

informed us that only the council can install bins on beaches in response 

to a question about reducing rubbish on beaches.  

After asking some questions, we asked our final question. The question 

we asked was about pumping sewage into rivers and the sea after heavy 

rain. This isn’t fair on swimmers and sea creatures. She told us that we 

can’t just arrest people who want to put sewage in our lakes, rivers and 

seas. However, they can be fined, which means they’ll have to pay a lot 

of money. In order for the practice to stop, the whole of the sewage        

system would need to be upgraded, which would cost the government 

around £150 billion pounds.  



 

 

Christmas shopping on Amazon? Why not raise money for 

the school PTFA at the same time. Use the link below and  

Amazon will donate to school at no additional cost to you! 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1100423-0 It’s really easy 

to activate in the Amazon shopping app. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1100423-0?fbclid=IwAR0Uk2fVqz1BBHFCwxc_e6FT7RN27vmH7aVr2yVgTo7Wgx3x4dk-Pm-fCes


 

 

 

 




